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 Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon 
Phone no: 01923 226400 

Our reference: V/SC/1023-Cassiobury 
Date: 12th October 2023. 

  
Dear Occupier  
 
Statutory Consultation on extension to Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) V in 
Cassiobury Drive, (Between Langley Way and Bellmount Wood Avenue)  
 
Thank you for your feedback and comments following the informal consultation we carried with residents 
in February 2023. Ward Councillors reviewed all feedback received from the informal consultation and 
have agreed to proceed to the statutory consultation stage on proposals to include the section of 
Cassiobury Drive, which is currently outside of the Controlled Parking Zone.   
 
This will mean that vehicles parked on street, in this area, will need to have a permit during the 
Controlled Parking Zone V scheme hours which operate Monday to Friday 10.30am-2.30pm, between 
the 1st September and 30th June.  
 
“Past this Point” signage similar to those already seen on Cassiobury Drive to the north of Bellmount 
Wood Avenue, will be used to advise drivers of the restrictions. The existing section of single yellow 
line (No Waiting Monday-Saturday 8am-6.30pm) will be removed to ensure a consistent approach to 
markings in the area. This removal will also provide an increase in kerb side space for parking. The 
proposals are shown on the drawing enclosed. Further information on the zone and permit eligibility 
can be found on the council website at www.watford.gov.uk/parking.  
 
The statutory consultation period commences on Friday 13th October 2023. As this is a legal process, 
representations of support or objections to the proposal, together with the grounds on which they are 
made, must be sent in writing to Justin Bloomfield, Parking Lead Officer, at the address noted above 
or by email to parkingconsultation@watford.gov.uk. The deadline for the receipt of objections or 
representations of support is 23:59 on Friday 3rd November 2023.All comments will be considered by 
the Portfolio Holder and your local Ward Councillors prior to any decision being made on whether to 
implement the proposals or not. Once a decision has been made, we will write to you again to inform 
you of the outcome.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
Andrew Sturgeon - Traffic Regulation Order Manager  


